
 
 

PUBLIC HEARING NOTICE  
HAZARD MITIGATION PLAN 

 
The Cook County Emergency Management Agency (EMA), in cooperation with the 
Southern Georgia Regional Commission (SGRC), invites the public to attend a Joint 
Public Hearing to review the Cook County and Cities of Adel, Cecil, Lenox and Sparks 
Hazard Mitigation Plan Update and provide an opportunity for public comment. The plan 
update has been developed in accordance with the Disaster Mitigation Act of 2000, 
which requires local governments to have an approved Hazard Mitigation Plan 
addressing natural hazards as a condition of receiving future federal disaster assistance. 
The SGRC staff will host a Public Hearing on Monday, October 15, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. at 
County Administration Building, 1200 S. Hutchinson Ave., Adel, Georgia 31620.  
 
Comments are being accepted by email at lhylton@sgrc.us, by fax at 229-333-5312, or 
by mailing them to Cook HMP, 327 W Savannah Ave., Valdosta, GA 31601. The draft of 
the Plan is available on the SGRC website, www.sgrc.us. For more information please 
call Loretta Hylton, Senior Planner at 229-333-5277.  
 
In accordance with the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990, any 
disabled person planning to attend the Public Hearing may contact the County Clerk 24 
hours in advance of the meeting at 229.896.2266 and indicate their time of arrival in 
order to have a staff member assist them to the meeting room.  
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